Steven SeBe

From: Carol Solimene <csolimeneQ06@yahoo.com>

Sent: Wednesday, March 26, 2025 8:54 PM

To: Rep. Shanley, Evan P.; House State Government and Elections Committee
Cc: Rep. Edwards, John G.

Subject: Support Bill H, 5453

Dear Chair Shanley and Members of the Committee,

I am writing in support of Bill H. 5453. Having CRMC under the direction of DEM would
make the division much better to oversee critical coastal and environmental issues. This
would ensure professional oversight and clear accountability as well as fixing procedural
flaws and delays.

Thank you for introducing this bill. With your support, we can continue to preserve and
protect our beautiful coastal areas such as Seapowet Marsh with its unspoiled wildlife
habitat and pristine natural conditions which is also the perfect setting for all types of
recreation.

Thank you again for your support.

Respectfully,
Carol A. Solimene
P.O. Box 535
Tiverton, RI 02878
401.598.6000



